Montauk Manor 
Board of Managers

Saturday, February 1, 2020
New York City
10:00am
Present:   Lou Federico, President, Don Kershan, Vice President, Herman Hochberg, Treasurer, Claire Ratusch, Secretary, William Skody, Kathleen Mize, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Galina Kaloyanova, Controller, 
Absent: Jerry Simunek

Meeting called to order at 10:25am
President – Lou Federico
Motion made to approve Board Minutes November 23rd, 2020, Conference Call minutes of January 15th, 2020 and January 27th, 2020 was made by Kathleen Mize, seconded by Herman Hochberg. 
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Legal- Legal bills totaling $6,210.40 for the months of November, December 2019 and January 2020.

Motion to approve legal bills in the amount of $6,210.40 made by William Skody seconded by Don Kershan.
VOTE:  PASSED unanimously
Chart Check – On Schedule, ongoing maintenance transfers have been made.  The balance in the construction bank account as of 2-01-2020 is $ 951304.
Restaurant –The restaurant committee met with 4 candidates for the restaurant which each made a presentation.  After much discussion it was decided that Mike Nasi and Joel   from Tauk would be the best fit for the restaurant.  The lease will be for a 3 year period with a 6-month deposit required.
The Manor will be purchasing new restaurant equipment for up to $50,000 which and will belong to the Manor. We are also replacing the current HVAC unit and updating our vent system.

General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

STP – Jimmy is in the process of getting estimates to replace rotor bearings at STP and 2 faulty valves prior to the upcoming 2020 season.  ABS pumps replaced bad check valve at STP. Health department now requires monitoring of solid and liquids of leaching fields, being now monthly.  

Fire Pump Test – Annual test completed
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Cooling Towers – Scheduled Chem Aqua to acid wash and clean cooling towers to remove scaling.

Wifi – Replaced UPS routers for Wifi

Lobby Fireplace – Replaced holes and painted next to fireplace in Lobby.  Getting estimates to repair/replace fireplace screen.

Construction/Physical Plant - Don Kershan
On Jan 6, 2020, Nick Ceo and I met with Billy Brown the architectural engineer, Rich from Eastern Scaffolding, Ricardo from Manda along with Jimmy Hackett, to assess the needed changes to the scaffolding and the reconfiguring on how to stud out the West and North walls of the tower. All were in agreement and looking forward to getting started on the Tower immediately. To date the scaffolding is completed and secure and the contract with Manda for the Tower/roof repair has been signed. Angelo ensured me that he will be starting next week. The estimated time to complete the Tower and roof repairs, weather permitting, is projected for April 1, 2020.
While we have Manda on site we asked that he re-address the following:
Room 425 still leaking

Re-install a fallen Cooling Tower vent ceiling fan 
Shingle repairs-white caulking on nail heads 
Replace NE-NW exit doors
Repair Room 311 dormer flashing
Repair Room 228 leak-possibly from room 328 windows.
Paint East Stucco Wall at entrance
Repair/replace 124 window leaks
Repair leak in 406 above living room windows
We are waiting on estimates to replace about half dozen original windows in units that were never done.
Rental Report – Jerry Simunek
The Rental Committee considered the question of multiple Rental Program fees. The Committee recommends continuing the current practice of one fee (currently $3,500.00) for each unit in the Rental Program, with this exception: If an owner sells their unit and purchases another unit within a year of paying the fee, a second fee will not be assessed.
The Rental Committee met on November 24, 2019. Minutes are available on Belle's Board. 
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The issues discussed were:
1. The ongoing problem with La Fine and the major impact it is having on rental income.
2. The current construction and if homeowners should be compensated if they have no access to their unit for long periods.
3. The current status of the ten remaining "holdouts” that have not completed the Five Year. Plan required unit upgrades and new strategies to encourage compliance.
4. A comparison of rental income over the past three years, the impact of changing demographics, and targeted advertising and promotions.
The main focus of the meeting was on establishing the scope of the January 2020 rental unit Inspections. Among the items agreed upon were faded wall decorations padlocks on closets and cabinets, damaged floors, rugs In Med of replacement, damaged or faded furniture, sagging mattresses, need for a paint job and other Items a renter might find below reasonable standards.
On Sunday December 5th and Monday December 6th the Rental Committee conducted the annual rental unit inspections and found the following:
1. Most units still had the original round pine kitchen table with non-matching spindle chairs. Most units also had pieces of the original knotty pine furniture, and some units were still completely furnished in original knotty pine. Considering the scope of this "problem" the committee decided to require replacement only in cases where the furniture was worn or damaged and to otherwise "suggest'' replacement.
2. A few units stilt had the original upholstered sofas and wing chairs. The committee will require immediate replacement.
3. Five units had worn or stained carpeting which requires immediate replacement. We will recommend tile flooring instead.
4. All faded wall hangings require immediate replacement. There weren't as many as we expected.
5. Only one unit required an immediate paint Job.
6. The majority of rental units had more than one locked closet or cabinet. Many had unsightly hasps and large padlocks. The committee will require removal of all padlocks immediately and will further investigate limiting units to one "owner’s closet."
7. The majority of rental units have some form of dust collecting artificial plants or coral. Most are small and easily cleaned or replaced. About a dozen units have large, floor standing pots with tall dusty plants which cannot be cleaned in the room. The committee wants these removed but since our lobby is decorated in this manner, a policy decision is needed.
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8. Regarding wires: Track and hanging lights with in line switches must be removed. Almost all units have some degree of visible TV wires.  These must be hidden or put in the wall.
9. A letter will be sent to all owners whose units need attention.
Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg 
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 2/01/2020
Condo

Operating BNB 

$            67,225   
Major Construction 

  
951,304
STP Operating



979,156 

Total



         1,985,685
Rental

Operating BNB

   $        127895    
STP- CD Apple Bank


 556,706
Total



             684,601

New Business 

Meeting Adjourned at 2:45pm

